
This is a timely and exciting opportunity to review
your SEND systems to ensure you are building a
system of belonging for all Children and Young

People with additional needs.

Change for Inclusion is a programme of tailored
support for your local area to develop your SEND

Inclusion Plan, policy, strategy and practice to
transform and refocus your SEND system.

 
The programme includes a range of activity based

on local evidence over a 2-3 year timeframe,
codesigning a framework for inclusion and what
belonging means in practice for your local area.

Hartlepool Local Authority Said:
“This work has helped us to establish our current

position and challenge what we need to do to bring
consistency and high quality ordinarily available

provision across every school.”
 

“Inclusion
is a feeling

not a place.
it is

belonging
and feeling

valued” 
Craig Goodall

Contact:Jo Gibbs
joanna.gibbs@ndti.org.uk


